
Minutes form EDC Meeting 12/4 

Hillsborough Fire Department 

Approved- 

 

In Attendance: Chairman Steve Venezia; Laurel Boivin, Jane Williams, Jack Wells,  Laura Buono, Doug 

Hatfield, and Robyn Payson. Guest: Mike Tardiff 

 

1. Minutes from the 10/23/14 meeting were accepted by  Doug Hatfield 2nd by Laurel Boivin 

Abstention:  Jack Wells 

2. Mike Tardiff  - Updated us as to the status of the central business district parking study. It will be 

conducted Saturday 12/13/14 – and completed by years end. It can be updated summer 6/15 if 

needed. 

Master Plan will be completed 12/2015. 

3. EDC Academy – Congratulations Robyn for graduating from the academy. A press release will be 

completed and submitted to the local papers. Payson said, “It was an excellent experience to be 

able to share ideas statewide with colleagues. “   

4. Weather Stone Crossing – moving along – developer met with DES and FEDs in regards to 

wetland issues. It was discussed the Woods Woolen Mills maybe can help along with DRED to 

satisfy FED wetlands protection. 

5. Sewer Commission (Robyn Payson for Herm Wiegelman) A smooth process has been created for 

developers when working with town water and sewer for new projects. 

6. Welcome Center: Laura Bouno mentioned she did not receive a response from Tire Express.  Still 

investigating moving it to the west side of 202/West Main. Doug Hatfield suggested looking at 

the town’s highway maps to determine what is accessible. 

7. 2015 projects 

a. Parking Signs 

b. Visitor center 

c. Associated Electric (Petroleum contamination) – grant? 

d. Weather Stone Project advancement 

e. Web page up 

f. Grant development 

Meeting adjourned 10:25am by Alan Urquhart and 2nd Doug Hatfield. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jane Williams 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


